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So What Happens Next? 

Worship at St. John's during August will be led by Rev. Evelyn Stupp and Rev. Becca Stephens, and a contract 

is being finalized with a Bridge Pastor who will begin in early September - more details coming soon!  Rev. 

David Quinn will continue to provide pastoral care throughout this time. 

Questions?  Don't hesitate to reach out to any Elder:  Marion DeMilio, Gary Madaus, or Brian Fisher. 
 
 
 

 
MEET THE STAFF 

 
Jameson Baxter 

 
Rev. Jameson Baxter is excited to serve as your Bridge Pastor. He currently 

serves New Creation UCC as co-pastor with his spouse, Rev. Cecilia Baxter. 

For the past year, he served as a Chaplain Resident at St. Luke's Hospital in 

Bethlehem. In addition to church ministry and chaplaincy, Pastor Jameson 

enjoys playing music, songwriting, visual arts and theatre. When time allows, 

he teaches arts classes for older adults with dementia through the non-profit 

Artsquest. 

 Pastor Jameson spent most of his life in Wisconsin and Minnesota and now 

resides in Palmer Township with his wife and their three young sons, Henry 

(7), Simon (5) and Benjamin (2.5). Pastor Jameson begins his ministry at St. 

John's on September 7th. Stop by and say hello when he is in the church 

office on Tuesdays from 9am-1pm. 

. 

 

 

Congratulations to Pastor David Quinn, our Visitation Pastor, as he celebrates the 35th anniversary of 

his Ordination, which took place on September 25, 1986.  

            St. John’s UCC, Fullerton   
                          575 Grape Street, Whitehall, PA  18052   

Church Office:  610-264-8421 
Visiting Pastor Dave:  610-844-6609 

President of Consistory Marion DeMilio:  610-730-4387 
V.P. of Consistory Brian Fisher:  610-762-1134 

                                September 2021 
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UPDATE FROM THE SEARCH COMMITTEE 
 

Recently the Search Committee had two second interviews with two separate candidates.  

Unfortunately, we were all disappointed with the end results of both.  At this point, we have no other 

prospects and we have not received a profile since June 23.  An e-mail has been sent to Pastor 

Bonnie Bates, the conference minister. We hope she can provide us with some insight and direction 

as to where we go from here. 

The committee members questioned themselves as to whether or not we were being too overly 

selective in reviewing our profiles.  After some discussion, we decided this is not the case.  The 

people of St. John’s were very clear in answering our questions and surveys as to what they are 

looking for in a senior pastor.  The committee doesn’t want to feel they need to select someone who is 

not a good fit for St. John’s only because our interim pastor has left and there is a “timing issue”. 

There is no timing issue.  The Penn Northeast Conference will provide us with temporary spiritual 

leadership for as long as it’s needed and until that person arrives, St. John’s has it’s own contingency 

plan in place. We also have excellent laity leadership at St. John’s and we work together very well – 

we all do.  There is nothing stopping us from continuing to worship, love and serve – no matter what. 

We are sorry we don’t have better news for you at this time. Nobody could be more disappointed, 

discouraged, and disheartened than your search committee. But we are not giving up! Tomorrow is 

another day and we will continue to press on with whatever resources we have the very minute they 

are available to us.  In the meantime, your prayers, support and encouragement are very much 

needed and very deeply appreciated.   

 
Sign-up for Ushers/Greeters 

A new sheet is on the table at the back of the sanctuary to sign-up for fall ushers/greeters.  We need 

three people each Sunday to welcome the congregation, handout bulletins, light altar candles, and 

bring the offering forward.  Our congregation prides ourselves on welcoming everyone to our church.  

If you would be willing to meet some new people and help with worship, please sign up at the back 

table. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 

Ellen Sagazio, esagazio@hotmail.com 

(484)264-1182 

 

IN SEARCH OF PEOPLE WHO LOVE TO READ THE SCRIPTURES 

The church is looking for individuals willing to read the scriptures for the Sunday services.  Dates are 

scheduled in advance and you are sent via email, the scriptures that are to be read for that date.  Many of you 

had read in church prior to the pandemic, and I am trying to put together a complete list of individuals.  Please 

consider serving your God in this way by either calling Cheryl Weaver 610-443-0161, or email 

cstauffer206@aol.com.   You will be contacted once a month by email to check if you are available for any of 

the dates. 

This is a great way to utilize your talents and give back to the church. 

mailto:cstauffer206@aol.com
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ALTAR FLOWERS 
 

     We will resume the flowers for the altar in September.   Flowers to honor, in 

memory, or for a celebration. The flowers will be provided by Rich Mar 

Florist, the cost is $25.00 for one vase of fresh cut or a floral arrangement.   

Please send request to:   MYoung.Flowers@yahoo.com  and 

sjfofficesecratary@gmail.com. Please send payment to St.  John’s office or 

place in the offering plate.  The Payment will need to be received prior to 

placing the order.  

Please include the following with each request: 

Your Name, Phone Number, Name of individual, In Memory, In Honor, or Type 

of Celebration you would like to commemorate, and Requested Date.   

Please advise if you will be taking the flowers after church, or if you would like to donate them  
to our shut-ins or a nursing home.    

Available dates 

September      October    November    December 

5, 12, 19, 26  3, 10, 17, 24, 31  7, 14, 21, 28   5, 12, 19, 26 

Music and Worship Committee 

 

 

Pastor Dave: Many thanks for all your time and help when my mother was ill. 

You were a “God-send.” I know she appreciated you too, and I know my 

mom is happy now that she is with my dad again; so that makes everything 

right with the world. 

Many thanks and God Bless. 

Sandy Koch (Betty Blose’s daughter)                           

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:MYoung.Flowers@yahoo.com
mailto:sjfofficesecratary@gmail.com
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Fulfilling the Dream 

Pavilion Finances as of 7/26/2021 

 

Balance June 1         $145,669.56  
Construction Contracts        $270,298.80 
June 1 projected shortfall        $124,629.24. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Opening Balance                              $145,669.56 
Construction Payments         $113,014.95 
Fund Balance          $  32,654.61  
July deposits           $  48,240.00 
Updated Pavilion Balance          $  80,894.61 
Outstanding contractual obligations       $ 161,792.15 
Potential Cornerstone withdrawals       $   80,897.54 

By comparing the June 1 projected shortfall requiring Cornerstone loan withdrawals, you will note that 

significant progress has been made toward reducing our anticipated indebtedness for “Fulfilling the 

Dream”. 

Thank you for your past and future support.  These gifts will reduce our dependence on the 

Cornerstone loan. 

Pictures of the work in progress can be viewed either on Facebook or on the church website   

presently, we are hoping for completion mid to late September. 

THEN WE CELEBRATE!!! 

 



5 
 

 

 

HELPING YOUR CHURCH FINANCIALLY 
WITHOUT SPENDING ADDITIONAL MONEY 

 

Giant and Weis gift cards are available for purchase in a variety of denominations.  The church 

receives a percentage back from these purchases.  Cards are available weekdays through Debbie in 

the church office 610-264-8421 or can be purchased on Sundays, at church through Cheryl Weaver 

or Tom Moyer.  These can be used for your weekly grocery purchases or make nice gifts as well.  

Checks for the gift cards are to be made out to St. John’s UCC Fullerton.  If you have any difficulties 

obtaining them either of these two ways, please contact Cheryl Weaver. 

 

Newsletter deadline at St. John’s will be the second (2nd) Sunday of each month  

 

Are you receiving church envelopes, but not using them?   If you are giving electronically, please call 
the church office, so we can stop the church envelopes from being mailed to you. 

 

Are you receiving church envelopes, but not using them?   If you are giving electronically, please call 
the church office, so we can stop the church envelopes from being mailed to you. 

 

Let’s help save trees!!  If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by 

email as opposed by mail, please call Deb at the church office so she can 

add you to the email group.

Do you receive St. John’s “Mail Chimp” email blasts? 

 

They are sent out periodically to provide updated information about upcoming church events.  If you 

don’t receive these emails and would like to, please provide your email address to the church office at 

610-264-8421 or sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

 

 

 

mailto:sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com
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St. John’s UCC Fullerton is a “5 for 5” Church.  What does this mean?  We are a leader in providing 
support to: 
 

 Our Church’s Wider Mission 
--Funds invested in programs, resources, tools needed to keep local UCC churches strong, 
effective, and growing   
--Justice and Witness Ministries 
--General Ministries 
--Pension Boards 
 

 UCC Special Mission Offerings 
1.  One Great Hour of Sharing (Fourth Sunday of Lent) 

Monies for international programs in health, education, agriculture development,    
emergency relief, and disaster responses 

  
2.  Strengthen the Church (Pentecost Sunday) 

Supports conference and national youth ministries, full-time leaders, or new churches 
where UCC does not have a strong presence     

 
3.  Neighbors in Need (First Sunday in October) 

Supports U.S. Justice and Compassion Ministries, including Council of American Indian 
Ministries, justice and advocacy direct service projects      

    
4.  The Christmas Fund (Sunday before Christmas) 

Pension and health premium assistance to low income retired church workers, emergency 
assistance to clergy families in need, and Christmas checks to annuitants 

 
 
See our bulletin board display at the inside stair entrance to the sanctuary. 
Visit www.ucc.org/giving/ways-to-give/our-churchs-wider-mission/5-for-5 
 
 

 

Text–to-Give! 

Here's another way you can make secure donations to St. John's via your smartphone!  Text the amount you 

want to donate to (844) 935-3593 - it's a free call! The first time you do this, you will be led through a step-by-

step process to set up your giving account and make payments via a credit card or direct debit from your 

checking account. For future donations, all you will need to do is text the amount of your donation to that 

number. (Note from Pastor Bonnie - I have that phone number saved on my phone as "Give" so I don't have to 

remember the phone number!) All donations made via text-to-give will be included on your end-of-the-year 

giving statement. 

You can also text funds to the same number to see a list of funds to which you can donate to, then text the 

amount you want to give, space, and fund name to donate to a specific fund. Unspecified donations received 

through text-to-give will go to the St. John’s UCC General Operating Fund. Thank you for supporting the 

mission and ministry of St. John's! 

http://www.ucc.org/giving/ways-to-give/our-churchs-wider-mission/5-for-5
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WINNER WINNER CHICKEN DINNER 

WHY COOK???? 

St. John’s UCC is going to be having a mouthwatering, delicious take-out chicken dinner on Friday, October 8th.  

The dinner includes half a chicken, baked potato with sour cream and butter, cole slaw, corn, roll and butter.  

The meal is being prepared by Fairview Catering from right here in Whitehall.  The cost of the dinner is $12.50.   

The meals will be available for pickup in 15-minute increments from 4:00 – 6:00 PM in the Grape Street Parking 

Lot. 

There will also be baked goods available for purchase, if you are craving a dessert to go with your meal.  The 

baked goods will be individually wrapped. 

An order form is included in this newsletter.  Please complete it and either drop it off at the church or mail to St 

John’s UCC Fullerton, 575 Grape Street, Whitehall, PA 18052, Attn:  Tom Moyer. Deadline for orders is 

October 1st.   Payment is required at the time of the order.  Checks should be made out to St John’s UCC 

Fullerton. 

 

Time for Pasties for Dinner 

The “Fun” Raising Committee is selling pasties from Mr. Pastie in Pen Argyl.  The 12 oz. pastie is 

available in Beef, Chicken, Sausage or Ham for $6.00 each.  Also available in the 12 oz. size is 

Veggie Melt and Spinach Melt for $6.00.  The 6 oz. fruit pies are available in Apple, Cherry or 

Blueberry for $4.00 each.  All the pasties come frozen and simply need to be baked.  Make a salad 

and you have a very easy meal. 

An order form is included in this newsletter.  To order, simply mail your order form with payment to 

Cheryl Weaver, 919 Fifth Street, Whitehall, PA 18052.  The deadline to order is Sunday, October 3rd.  

Pickup will be Friday, October 22nd   2:00 – 4:00 pm in the Grape Street Parking Lot or Sunday, 

October 24th  in Fox Hall after the church service.  Please designate which date you will be picking up 

on the order form. 

If you have any questions, please call the church office 610-264-8421 or contact Cheryl Weaver. 

 

POTATO FILLING SALE 

Were you missing something last November for your Thanksgiving Dinner?  Yes, you were; St. John’s 

famous potato filing made with REAL potatoes.  This Thanksgiving 2021, you are in luck because we 

are going to be making our filing again. 

The filing will be made on Saturday, November 20th and will be available for pickup from 3:00pm to 

5:00 pm on that date or the following day after church service in Fox Hall.  The cost of the filing 

remains the same…. $7.00 for a 2 lb. container.  What a bargain!  Filing can even be frozen to be used 

at a later date. 

An order form is included in this newsletter for your convenience.  Deadline for orders is Sunday, 

November 7th.  Do not be caught without this great filing at your Thanksgiving table.  Order today! 

Contact Cheryl Weaver with any questions. 
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Redner’s Receipt Tapes 

Please continue to use your Redner’s card and save your register receipts for the church.  We are 

continuing to collect them and receive money back from Redner’s.  Please turn your tapes in to the 

church office as we will continue submitting them.  This is just another way to help the church 

financially just by purchasing your groceries and turning in the receipts. 

 

St. John’s Prayer Chain Committee 

Did you know St John’s has a prayer chain group, currently with about 15 members? If you are 
interested in keeping others in prayer, we are always welcoming new members to join us. Please 
contact Kim Hillegass at 610-360-7895 or kim1257@aol.com and we will gladly add you to the 
group. Most of our communications are done by email when requests come in but calls will be made 
to members who don’t have an email address.  Please join us. 

In need of prayers for you or someone you know?  You can contact the Office or Pastor or Kim to 
have someone added to our list. 
 

 
 

JUST ANOTHER WAY TO HELP YOUR CHURCH 
 
I am currently scheduling the scripture readers for St. John's services.  I know there are more people 
that have read the scriptures in the past and would like to add you to the list of people that I already 
have.  The scriptures can be read via Zoom or in person once we resume in-person services.  Please 
either call me at 610-443-0161 or email me at cstauffer206@aol.com.  I currently contacted everyone 
with the available opportunities via email. 
 
This is a very easy way to assist your church....Be the Church....No Matter What! 
 
Cheryl Weaver 

 

 

 
DEATHS 

 
7/27/2021 – Ruth Minnich – survived by daughter, Lois Gillette 

 

 

mailto:kim1257@aol.com
mailto:cstauffer206@aol.com
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SEPTEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  
 

 

 
9/1/1984  James & Diane  Buss  9/20/2002 Daniel & Kristen Riedy 

9/6/2008 
Nathan & Shannon   
Fenstermacher  9/22/2007 Craig & Nicole Headman 

9/7/1996 Scott & Tara Rapchak  9/23/2017 Erik & Amanda Volkert 

9/9/2000 Richard & Tina Baatz, Jr.  9/24/1977 Larry & Cindy Martin 

9/10/1955 Dale & Betty Millham  9/24/1983 Timothy &  Lori Silfies 

9/13/1969 Paul & Carol Raszler  9/25/1999 Michael & Bonnie Frana 

9/14/2002 Jamie & Heather Santee  9/25/1993 George & Mary Ann Weaver 

9/15/1984 Gregg & Valerie Fisher  9/26/2014 Andrew & Jamie Kulhamer 

9/16/1978 Blaine & Barbara Holden  9/26/1981 Mark & Denise Moll 

9/16/2006 Frank & Phyllis Csaszar  9/26/1987 Jeffrey & Lora Nailor 

9/18/1982 Thomas & Kristine Gersbach  9/27/1980 James & Diane Walter 

9/18/1993 William & LeeAnn Focht  9/29/2012 William & Rebecca Csaszar 

9/18/2010 Nathan & Danielle Powell  9/29/1990 Kenneth & Joyce Dumbach 

9/19/2015 Michael & Elyse Kern    

 

 
 

Our Keystone-Miller Blood Drive, held July 25, 2021, produced 11 units of 

usable blood for donations.  Thank you to all our wonderful donors.  

Healthcare Ministry  
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SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 
 

 
9/1 Madeline Slivka   9/16 Rebecca Loch 

9/2 Adam Marinkovits   9/17 Nancy Ebling 

 John Weaver     William Focht 

9/3 Patricia Molinaro     Maya Schambers 

 Madeline Leibenguth   9/18 Virginia Brokenshire 

 Jill Williams     Sheryn  Chwastiak 

 Jonathan Funk     Joyce Dumbach 

9/4 Bonnie Strauss   9/19 Robert Hoanzl 

9/6 Carl Case     Donald Foellner 

 Kayleigh Fisher     Nathan Powell 

9/7 Doris Smith     Andrew Deutsch 

 Cathy Bachman   9/20 Betty Milham 

 Audra Sommer     Rowan Rarich Lord 

 Tyler Troxell   9/22 Emma Kuczek-Repp 

9/8 Samantha Schutts     Ruthann Hallman 

9/9 Gary Black     Robert Lopez 

 William Fink   9/23 Thomas Hunsicker 

 Lora Nailor     Craig Schutts 

 Alyssa Miller     Patrick Yoder 

9/10 Faye Champlin   9/25 Leona Snyder 

9/11 Judith Rossanese     Sharon Foellner 

 David Adams   9/26 Barbara Jennings 

 Edward Michael   9/27 Roger Schneck 

 Tina Baatz     Margaret Baatz 

9/12 Evelyn Broad   9/28 Shirley Abel 

 LeDonne Volz Wagstaff     Cynthia Sommers 

9/13 Virginia Hess     Susan Brinker 

 Robert Christman, Jr.   9/29 Tracy Fisher 

 Russell Chorney     Ryan Moll 

9/14 Roberta Haberern     
Michael Thomas 
Gutekunst 

 Jane Moyer   9/30 Linda Powell 

9/15 Clarissa Brensinger     Tara Bryant 

 Vaughn Brosious     Joel Becks 
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Surfside, Florida Condo Collapse – What You Can Do! 
 

If you want to support the UCC response to the building collapse in Miami, the United Church 

of Christ is working with the Miami long-term recovery committee (FRIEND) in serving those 

who have been affected by the collapse. The UCC is seeking funds so they can make grants 

to support this effort. To make a gift online, you can go to ucc.org/general-donations/. In the 

fund drop down, select Emergency USA. In the designation box, you can write “Building 

Collapse in Miami.” Complete the rest of the form. You can also make a gift by mailing a 

check made payable to the United Church of Christ to 700 Prospect Ave., Cleveland, OH 44115. Please 

be sure to note “Emergency USA-Miami Response” on your check in the memo section and/or in an 

attached letter. 
 

 
 

Confirmation 
 
The Consistory has approved the formation of a confirmation class starting in September 2021.  
Qualified lay leaders will be organizing and teaching our confirmands.  St. John’s has always cared 
deeply about the youth and must continue to do so even in these difficult times.  
Parents if you have a child between the ages of 12-13 and want to register for the confirmation class 
please contact the church office 610-264-8421. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Effective immediately, due to the increase of COVID cases, face masks are now required for church 

services. 
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Multi-Purpose Drive-By 
by Mission & “Fun”Raising Committees 

 

Saturday, October 2 -  10:00 a.m. to 12:00 Noon 
Grape St. Parking Lot  (Rain or Shine) 

 

Craft Sale 
 

 Something new: fabric baskets, bowl cozies, casserole totes, and patchwork table runners 

 Household items: dishcloths, table runners, T-towels, bread cloths, plastic bag holders, 
potholders, scrubbies, wine coasters, wine totes, cookbooks, 12-bean soup mix, and more 

 Baby items: bibs, burping cloths, tooth fairy pillows, boo boo bunnies, baby sweaters, baby 
blankets, American Girl doll sweaters, and more 

 Large selection of Christmas, Fall, Halloween, and everyday decorations  
 

 
Donations for Whitehall Food Pantry 

 

 We need 150 cans of fruit cocktail for holiday meals 

 Help stock our shelves: hot chocolate, coffee, tea, crackers, soup, peanut butter, jelly, pancake 
mix, syrup, cereal, pasta, rice, canned vegetables, canned fruit, spaghetti sauce, tuna fish, 

instant mashed potatoes, hamburger or tuna helper, macaroni & cheese, cake mixes  
 

 Fundraising Opportunities 
 

 Purchase coupons to buy WAWA hoagies and gift cards to Giant and Weis grocery stores 

 Orders taken for Chicken Dinner, Pastie Sale and Potato Filling Sale 

 Bring your Redner’s receipts 
 

CROP Hunger Walk 
 

 Sponsor a walker or be a walker for the annual CROP Walk on Sunday, October 10 

 Make a monetary donation to the CROP Walk 
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Mission Moment! 
 

Multi-Purpose Drive-By 
 

The Mission and “Fun” Raising Committees are joining forces to offer you the 
opportunity to purchase crafts and fundraising items and make donations to 
the Whitehall Food Pantry and the annual CROP Hunger Walk. This event is 
scheduled for Saturday, October 2, from 10:00 a.m. to Noon in the Grape 
St. parking lot. Be sure to read the article in this newsletter for more details. 
 

Whitehall Food Pantry 
 

For the month of September, donations are needed for the following: 
canned vegetables, instant mashed potatoes, macaroni and 
cheese, and hamburger or tuna helper. A shopping cart can be found in 
the coatroom area off the sanctuary where you can place your 
donations. Enclosed with the newsletter you will also find a special 
offering envelope for the Whitehall Food Pantry. If you receive this newsletter by email, 
please consider contributing by either mailing in your monetary donation to the church office, 
giving on-line, or by texting. 
 

CROP Hunger Walk 
 

This year’s CROP Hunger Walk is scheduled for Sunday, October 10. 
Walkers are needed and members can sponsor our walkers with your 
donations. You can also go online to donate by going to Allentown CROP 
Walk and look for the St. John’s link. The Mission Committee is coordinating 
this event with our Healthcare Ministry and its Walking Challenge event.  
More details will be in the next newsletter. 

 

Backpacks & School Supplies for WCSD 
 

The Mission Committee thanks everyone for your generous response to our 
Backpacks and School Supplies Drive with the drive-by on July 17 and with the 
donations dropped off at the church after worship. Over 970 items were 
delivered on August 10 to the Whitehall-Coplay School District. Supplies 
included among other things: 5 backpacks, 8 calculators, 38 spiral and 
composition notebooks, 29 boxes of crayons, 264 pencils, 225 pens, 50 pocket 
folders, 21 pkgs. of notebook paper (2805 sheets), and 73 glue sticks.  
  

 

 

Recent Outreaches July 2021 YTD 2020 YTD 

Our Churches Wider Mission   $1,611.80   $10,502.70    $11,240.26 

Whitehall Food Bank   $   175.00   $  1,715.00    $  2,073.00 

Mask Ministry   $     15.00     $       78.00     $     610.00 
 

How did St. John’s Family do? 
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Mission Moment! – Continued 
 

Whitehall-Coplay Hunger Initiative’s Community Meals Update 
 

Jean McGonigle, chairperson of the Mission Committee, attended a meeting 

of the Whitehall-Coplay Hunger Initiative (WCHI) on July 27 to explore options 

for the restart of the Free Community Meals Program provided by our Faith 

Based Partners. One of the goals of this meeting was to decide when to begin, 

with September as a target date. There were many questions from those in attendance and many 

thoughts of when and where to begin.  Because of the Covid restrictions and the status of each faith-

based church or organization, it was decided that an additional meeting was needed and would be held 

on August 24 to continue with discussions about these plans.  

 

Right now, WCHI is looking for guidance from both the PA Dept. of Agriculture (who oversees all food 

in the state) and from Feeding America (who gives guidance to Second Harvest, a major source of food 

supplies). WCHI is looking at providing hot meals in “drop and go” take-out containers to start in 

September and then, eventually, work into having sit-down meals. 

 

Meals are provided the 1st Sunday and 3rd Tuesday of the month from 4:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. and 

guarantees free meals to the first 100 guests. In addition to receiving meals, this can also be a social 

outing, which provides a sense of community and fellowship for guests as well as for the volunteers 

who work together to provide these meals. St. John's provided a meal in 2019 and will explore the 

possibility of doing so in the future.   

 

Nut & Fruit Sale  

Coming Soon!  
 

Back by popular demand is our annual Nut & Fruit Sale. You can choose from deluxe mixed nuts (no 

peanuts), fancy pecan halves, whole roasted almonds, giant cashews, healthy mix, and mixed 

chocolate cranberries. Unfortunately, tropical blend (one of our favorites) has  been discontinued by the 

company. We may add an additional product or two. After four years at the same price, there will also 

be a slight price increase. With St. John’s not back to two worship services, we will need to take orders 

in advance. Arrangements will be made for delivery. For those of you who placed orders last year, you 

will be contacted by email or phone. Further information will be in the next newsletter or you can call 

Carol Raszler at 610-393-7572 or email at craszler@aol.com. 

mailto:craszler@aol.com
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       Men’s Breakfast Group 

The Men’s Breakfast Group of St. John’s meets on the first Saturday of the month at the 

Hamilton Family Restaurant located at 2027 Hamilton St. in Allentown. We would be 

pleased to have you join us. The next meeting is scheduled for September 4 at 8:30 

a.m. If you would like to know more about this group, please contact Bob Bold at 610-

393-6123 or email at QVRRBold@aol.com. 

 

 

 

 *  Upcoming Events  *   
Put on Your Calendar! 

 
 Multi-Purpose Drive-By – Saturday, October 2, 10:00 a.m. to Noon in Grape St. lot. Joint  
     event by Mission & “Fun” Raising Committees. Craft Sale, Whitehall Food Pantry Donations,  
     Sponsor CROP Walkers, & Fundraising Opportunities (purchase grocery gift cards & WAWA    
     hoagie coupons; place orders for chicken dinner, pasties & filling sales; & turn in Redner’s  
     receipts). Contact Carol Raszler and Cheryl Weaver. 
 

 Chicken Dinner & Bake Sale – Pick-up on Friday, October 8, from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. in    
     Grape St. lot. $12.50 for dinner plus Bake Sale. Contact Cheryl Weaver. 
 

 25th Annual Road Rally – Sunday, October 17, after worship. Contact Tom Moyer. 
 

 Pastie Sale – Pick-up Friday, October 22, 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. in Grape St. lot & Sunday,       
    October 24, after worship in Fox Hall. $6.00 for meat & melt pasties & $4.00 for fruit pasties.  
    Contact Cheryl Weaver. 

 

 Nut & Fruit Sale – Coming in October/November – date TBD. Past customers will be contacted   
    to place orders. Pick-up will be via drive-by and after worship. Contact Carol Raszler. 
 

 Fresh Potato Filling Sale – Pick-up Saturday, November 20, from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. &  
     Sunday, November 21, after worship in Fox Hall. $7.00/2 lb. Volunteers are needed. Contact  
     Cheryl Weaver. 

 

Look for order forms and more information about these events in this newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:QVRRBold@aol.com
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                               St. John’s UCC, Fullerton 

                   Chicken Dinner Order Form 
 

 

Name_________________________________________ 

 

Phone #_______________________________________ 

 

Number of Dinners Needed_____________________ 

 

Payment amount at $12.50 per dinner $     

 

Pick-up is Friday, October 8th from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM in 15-minute 

increments in the church parking lot.  Please indicate what time you will 

be picking up your dinner.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Cheryl Weaver. 

 

4:00_______ 4:15_______ 4:30_______  

 

4:45________ 5:00_______ 5:15_______  

 

5:30_______ 5:45________ 6:00_______ 

 

Chicken dinner includes:  ½ chicken, baked potato with butter & sour 

cream, cole slaw, corn, roll and butter. 

 

There will be a bake sale that date as well if you are craving a dessert to 

go with your meal.  The baked items will be individually wrapped. 

 

 

 The deadline to order the Chicken Dinner is October 1, 2021 
 

Please fill out the order form and mail it with payment to  

the church office at address below Attn: Tom Moyer.  

Make all checks payable to St. John’s UCC Fullerton.   
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            Pastie Tally Sheet 
Name          

Phone No.          

 

   Quantity 

       12 oz. BEEF @$6.00 

        No onion 

 

    12 oz. CHICKEN @$6.00                            
 

 

    12 oz. SAUSAGE @$6.00 

 

    12 oz. HAM @$6.00 

 
 

6 oz. Fruit @$4.00      Apple 

        Cherry 

        Blueberry 

 
 

   12 oz.  VEGGIE MELT @$6.00 (w/Cheddar Cheese) 
 

   12 oz. SPINACH MELT  @$6.00 (w/Cheddar Cheese) 

 

     TOTAL DUE 

 
 

 Order deadline – Sunday, October 3rd 
 

 Pastie Pick Up dates – (FYI – Pasties are frozen) 

Friday, October 22 – 2:00-4:00PM in Grape St. Parking Lot 

Sunday, October 24 – Following church service in Fox Hall 

Please circle which pickup you will be coming to. 
 

 Money is due with the order 
 

 Mail your order with payment to:  Cheryl Weaver, 919 Fifth St, Whitehall, 

PA 18052 
 

 Make checks out to St. John’s UCC, Fullerton 
 

 Questions contact church office 610-264-8421 or contact Cheryl Weaver 
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Real Potato Filling Sale 
$7.00 for a two-pound container  

All orders and payment must be received by November 7, 2021. 

PLEASE PAY WHEN ORDERING 
                                  NO LATE ORDERS ACCEPTED 

 

Dates for pick up: Saturday, November 20th and Sunday, November 21st  

 

Please complete this order form and place in the offering plate along with your payment or 

mail to the church office St John’s UCC Fullerton, 575 Grape St, Whitehall, PA 18052 Attn:  

Cheryl Weaver.   Checks need to be made out to St. John’s UCC Fullerton.  Call the church 

office at 610-264-8421 or see Cheryl Weaver with any questions. 

                     

                                                 ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^   ^    

 

Name            

 

Phone Number         

 

Number of Containers @ $7.00 each    

  

Amount Due         

 

Amount Enclosed        

 

Check one: 

Pick up Saturday 3:00-5:00 PM in Fox Hall         

 

Pick up Sunday (after church service) in Fox Hall      

 

 

 

PLEASE PAY WHEN ORDERING 
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